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First, I want to ask each and every Noble to join me in prayer, for Ill Sir Flayvous 
Ray and Lady Kay.  As many of you already know Ill Sir Flayvous Ray, has been 
undergoing serious medical treatment at the University of Birmingham Medical 
Center. He has been diagnosed with cancer and is currently in rehab three days a 
week.  I sincerely miss him in the Shrine office, as I am sure each of you will. Due 
to his medical condition he resigned as Recorder for the Alcazar Shrine Temple, 
and we have appointed Ill Sir Lee Sims as Recorder.  At the July Business Meeting 
we will officially elect a new recorder for the remainder of 2013.  Ill Sir Flayvous 
and Lady Kay, we all love you and want you back.

We have a lot of events on the calendar for July and August, and we need your support.  I will list some 
of them here, in hopes that you will all get involved.  
	
	 July 12, 2013, 7:30 pm -- Temple Business Meeting
	 July 13, 2013 – Ceremonial is Cancelled
	 July 20, 2013 – Margaretville Party is Cancelled
	 July 26, 2013, 6:30 pm – Date Night (Friday)
	 August 7-10, 2013, – Southeastern Shrine Association (in Huntsville)
	 August 16-18, 2013 – Buckmaster’s Expo
	 August 24-25, 2013 – Alcazar Shrine Circus
	 August 31, 2013, 6:30 pm Date Night (Saturday) 

The Sportsman’s Gun Give Away will require all Shriners to help us sell the Gun Give Away tickets which 
are available in the Recorder’s Office.  Help make this the best Gun Give Away ever.  We are counting on 
each and every Noble for support.  

As you can see we have a lot of fun/family events planned for the next two months. Please come out and 
join with us in fellowship. 

Half my term is gone and some of us will be at the Imperial Session when you receive this newsletter.  We 
have lots of important legislation on this year’s Call (General Order 2) which is available for your review 
in the Recorder’s Office.  We will provide you with an update at the July Business Meeting.

Finally and of equal importance -- I want to personally thank Lady Debbie Lollar and all the Ladies for 
their great support decorating, set up and tear down of the temple facilities, stuffing envelopes, the bake 
sales and everything else they do for this temple.  The Ladies paid for the new sink in the kitchen and 
the energy efficient light switches in both bathrooms.  Thanks Ladies for your continuous support and a 
job well done!

Yours in the Faith,
Paul B. Mann, Potentate

Family Fun, Fellowship & Harmony 

Membership is the #1 Priority of Shriners International and the Alcazar Shrine Temple.
We are seeking the help of all Nobles to make this a good year!

Greetings Nobles,



No input

Yours in the Faith,
Jeremy C. Ogletree, High Priest & Prophet 

jeremy c. ogletree, high priest & prophet
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Greetings Nobles & Ladies,

It is hard to believe that the 
year is half over. It seems like 
we just started. We have two of 
our major fund raisers ahead 
of us so we want to encourage 
all of you to help make both 
of these a great success. The 
Shrine Circus comes to town 
August 24-25. All of the 
Nobility has been mailed 8 
Tickets to purchase and use or 
purchase and donate back to 
the temple for some child to 

be able to come and enjoy the show. Our annual GUN GIVE 
AWAY is in October and we know with everyone working, as 
you have done in previous years, this will be another successful 
fundraiser.

It was an honor to be one of the representatives, who represented 
the Alcazar Nobility at the Imperial Session in Indianapolis 
Jun29-Jul 4. Many items came before the body and a report will 
be given at the next Quarterly meeting July 12, 2013. Please 
come and learn what is happening in our Fraternity. Membership 
is a key emphasis and increased participation another. 

Southeastern Shrine Association meetings will be hosted by 
Cahaba Shriners in Huntsville August 7-10, 2013. This is a great 
time for going as it is closer than most meetings are. The parade 
is one of the highlights of the weekend.

There has been a lot of sickness and hospitalization in the last 
few weeks. PP Flayvous Ray has been very ill and while he is 
recuperating PP Lee Sims is now Acting Recorder. We pray for 
him as he rehabs and gets stronger. Also, Lady Cornelia Wofford 
is in rehab recovering from a serious illness. I know there are 
others who are under the weather and wish them all a speedy 
recovery also.

In closing I remind you we as a Divan continue to commit to 
transparency and our dedication to serving you the Nobility.

Yours in the Faith,                   				  
Ernie Lollar, Chief Rabban

From the Divan
ERNIE LOLLAR, chief rabban

Don't forget!  You can view an 
all-color Noble News online at 

alcazarshriners.com.

There are a lot of great 
upcoming events at your Alcazar 
Shrine Center.  They are listed 
elsewhere in this newsletter so 
I won’t cover them here, but 
please take advantage of them 
and be a part.  No matter how 
good we are, we are better when 
you are a part of it.  Those that 
missed the Masonic Relations 
Party missed a good time.  Ill 
Sir Paul Mann went to a lot of 
trouble and expense to help us 
find new Shriners and show 
them that we are a fun, family 

type of group.  We must get new Nobles from the Lodges, so 
each of us has to be ambassadors in our respective Blue Lodges.  
Most of us are in leadership positions there and are in a position 
to influence others.  Please do so, and do not discuss Alcazar 
business in the Lodge room.  In the next Noble News, I will 
report to you exactly what happened at the Imperial Session. 

Yours in the Faith,
Richard Boyett, Assistant Rabban

Richard Boyett, Assistant Rabban

Well the first half of 2013 is 
behind us and I am looking 
forward to a good remainder 
of the year.  BINGO has been 
steady as far as players but 
we could always use more.  I 
have noticed we have had a 
few more Nobles, their Ladies 
and friends participating on 
Tuesday nights -- it’s greatly 
appreciated by all.  Likewise, 
the players have expressed the 
wanting for another for us to 
have BINGO a second night 
each week.  We have toyed with 

the idea of doing a Thursday night also but it is questionable 
when it takes all we can do to open for Tuesday.  Your input 
on this idea would be appreciated.  Also, there is either the 

larry hall, oriental guide
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allen daniels, TREASURER

Greetings Nobles,

I am happy to report that Ill. Sir Flayvous Ray is home from the 
hospital and on the road to recovery.  He is feeling much better 
and we all wish him a speedy recovery.

The Recorders office is working hard to get the Nobles that might 
have forgotten to pay their dues or paid them but not received 
their current dues card as well as address changes processed.  If 
you have forgotten to pay your dues, please send them to the 
Temple.  We miss seeing you and want you to continue to be a 
part of Alcazar Shriners.

I am happy to report that the new roof on the Mosque has been 
completed.  We have repaired the air conditioners in the Mosque 
and they are operational. 

There are many more activities planned for the remainder of the 
year at Alcazar and we would like to see everyone come out and 
enjoy them. This is your Temple, come be a part of it.

Remember, the Recorders office is here to serve the Nobility. If I 
can be of assistance, please call me.

Yours in the Faith,
Lee R. Sims, P.P., Recorder

Lee R. Sims, P.P., Recorder 

Donations to Alcazar
April 2013

Shriners Hospital for 
Children - Greenville
Roy & Jean Baker

Transportation 
Geneva County SC
Wiregrass SC
DOERS SC
Phenix City SC

General Fund
Bruel Davis

Raymond Abercrombie

May 2013
Transportation 
Lee Dolihite
Paul Royals
Mary Godwin – in memory of James Jernigan
Mary Godwin – in memory of Max Bass

General Fund
Covington County SC
Henry Pitts Southeast Stamping
Paul Mann

Many thanks for your generous donations!

Yours in the faith,      
Allen Daniels, Treasurer

first or fourth Tuesday available if any club or organization 
would like to operate the concession stand for BINGO.  We 
actually had no one there the first Tuesday in June and needless 
to say, the players were agitated when they planned to grab 
a bite there while playing BINGO.  Other than BINGO, I 
enjoyed the participation at Dixie and look forward to that 
every year.  Likewise, I enjoyed and appreciated playing with 
the Brass Band in May at “the Tribute to Lawrence Welk” at 
the Millbrook Playhouse.  The Temple was well represented by 
these fine Nobles and friends.  I wish we had gotten the word 
out to more Nobles so they could have come and enjoyed us 
during our four day performance.  I am wishing the best to all 
and until next time take care.

Yours in the Faith,
Larry Hall, Oriental Guide

THE SUMMER 
CEREMONIAL 

SCHEDULED FOR 
JULY 13, 2013, IS HEREBY 

CANCELLED.
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Dear Alcazar Ladies,

Summer time is here and as I write 
this letter, I am beginning to prepare 
for our trip to Imperial Session 
in Indianapolis at the end of the 
month. I am humbled for the honor 
the Nobility bestowed on Ernie to 
represent them and by so doing allowing me to represent all 
the Ladies of Alcazar at the various ladies’ functions there. 

Before we go though we have a bake sale coming the weekend 
of June 15-16 for the gun show and when we return there is 
another bake sale at the end of July. Thank you to all who bake 
and work at these events. The money we make at these sales is 
adding up and we have completed some projects and working 
on some others. None of this would be possible without your 
assistance. At the July Quarterly Meeting, I will give an updated 
Financial Report of our funds.

I was sorry to see that our Masonic Relations Night was not 
as well attended as we had hoped it would be. The food, 
fellowship and music were enjoyed by all who attended. I want 
to say thanks to our ladies who helped with the decorating and 
clean up.

Mark your calendars the CIRCUS is coming to town. We 
helped stuff envelopes and got them ready to mail so everyone 
should have received their tickets by now. Please come out to 
the Circus August 24-25.  

There has been much sickness and many have been in the 
hospital. Our prayers are with them and I wish all a speedy 
recovery.  

I look forward to seeing all of you soon.

Debbie Lollar, First Lady

CornerLadies' 
Ladies' Corner

Notice is hereby given that a Quarterly Business 
Meeting of Alcazar Shrine will be held at the 

time and place shown below for the purpose of 
conducting any business as may come before the 

temple.  

* * * NOTICE IS GIVEN WE WILL BE 
ELECTING A NEW RECORDER * * *

2013 Dues Card required for admission
Friday July 12, 2013

7:30 pm (Central Time)
The Red Fez

Alcazar Shrine Center
555 East Blvd

Montgomery, Alabama
Office 334-279-9174

Refreshments following the meeting

 Recorder
Ill Sir Flayvous Ray, P.P.

Potentate
Paul B. Mann

Attested:

QUARTERLY BUSINESS MEETING NOTICE

official call of the potentate

Greetings Nobles,

I would like to take a few minutes of your valuable time. By the 
time you read this we will be well into the middle of the summer 
season. Due to vacations, school being out and other various 
things, rentals tend to be slower in the summer season. However, 
WARNING! It won’t be long until the party season returns; so if 
you need a rental please call me early. I do so hate to turn down 
a noble because the facility is already rented.

I would also like to take this opportunity to express my gratitude 
and a hearty, THANK-YOU, to the temple secretary, Helen 
Barnett. She, along with the Building Custodian, William 
(Billy) Jackson is the real work force behind this Temple.  ”Ms. 
Helen”, as she is affectionately known is the continuity to the 
workings on ‘the Hill”.  Ms. Helen is here every day answering 
the phones for absent Nobles, preparing correspondence, and 
making everything work.  She, along with Billy who spends a lot 
of time setting up and tearing down for events and functions, 
make this Temple run with little or no supervision from the 
Nobles. THANK-YOU, Both!!

Yours in the Faith,
Chuck Kelly, Rental Manager

chuck kelly, rental manager

ALCAZAR B INGO
6 P.M. Each Tuesday

Come Play or Come Help
Volunteers Needed!

Cal l the Recorder ’s Office
(334 ) 279-9174
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We are renewing the One Plus One Program within the Alcazar 
Shrine.  This program would respectfully request each and every 
member of Alcazar to actively recruit two new members [one 
for replacement + one for growth]. We are asking each member 
to make an effort, to be a “top line” signer on two or more 
petitions.  The overall purpose of the program is to increase 
Alcazar membership.  By attending Blue Lodge frequently, we 
can attract and recruit quality candidates by informing them 
what Shriners do to help children at the Shrine Hospitals.  This 
sounds fairly simple, but to make it work, we must all work 
together.  We “can do it” but more importantly “will do” it!

one plus one program

July 12
Temple Business Meeting, 7:30 pm

July 13
Ceremonial is Cancelled

July 20
Margaritaville Party is Cancelled

July 26
Date Night (Friday), 6:30 pm

August 7-10
Southeastern Shrine Association 

(in Huntsville)
August 16-18

Buckmaster’s Expo
August 24-25

Alcazar Shrine Circus
August 31

Date Night (Saturday), 6:30 pm

Mark Your Calendars!

Alcazar Shrine
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THE MARGARITAVILLE 
PARTY SCHEDULED FOR 
JULY 20, 2013, IS HEREBY 

CANCELLED.

Come and join your fellow Nobles 
at a baseball game on the 3rd of 
August.  We have reserved 80 seats, 
Montgomery Biscuits vs Chattanooga 
Lookouts.  Contact Nobel Russell to 
reserve your seat by July 18, Tickets 
are $12.00 ea, email drruss47@aol.
com, cell 334-354-6176 home address 
1106 Upper Kingston Rd, Prattville, 
AL 36067.

biscuits ball game (3 Aug 13)

Batter Up!
August 3rd

This year’s Buckmaster’s Expo will be held August 16th, 17th 
and 18th at the Montgomery Civic Center.  Noble Ernie Lollar 
is our POC for this year Buckmaster’s event and he will need 
10-12 volunteers to help him.  If you can work one or two 4 
hour shifts at this year’s expo please give Noble Lollar a call at 
334-365-8499.  We appreciate your support.

BUCKMASTERS' EXPO 

The selling of Gun Give-Away tickets has started and we need 
the support of all Shrine Clubs, Units and Shriners collectively 
to make this our best event ever.  You can get tickets from the 
Recorder, for this great fund raiser, at the Recorders Office Mon-
Fri, from 9 am to 4 pm, except on weekends and holidays.  If you 
need a large quantity of tickets please phone ahead, by calling 
334-279-9174, so the tickets can be set aside for you.

sportsman's gun give away

Sportsman's Giveaway
Alcazar Shriners 

Friday, 
July 26, 2013

Saturday, 
August 31, 2013
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Extract from General Order No. 1 -- All Nobles must follow this guidance!

It is natural to associate the fez with Shriners Hospitals for Children. Because of 
this, meticulous attention must be given to all fundraising activities, including cir-
cuses, to make certain that such activities comply with the law of the land and that 
a contributor is not let to believe that his money will be used for the Hospitals when 
all or a portion thereof will be used otherwise.  The integrity of our charity and of 
our fraternity must remain above reproach.

Your specific attention is called to the following fraternal and charitable bylaws:

	 335.3 USE OF NAME “SHRINERS HOSPITALS FOR CHILDREN.”  
The use of the name “Shriners Hospitals for Children” or reference to the Hospitals 
in connection with any fundraising activity by a temple or Noble without the written 
consent of the Imperial Potentate and the chairman of the board of trustees of the 
Hospitals is prohibited.

	 503.11 COMMERCIAL USE OF NAME.  The use of the name “Shri-
ners Hospitals for Children” or reference to the hospitals in connection with any 
commercial product or business enterprise is prohibited unless the written consent 
of the boards of directors and trustees has been first obtained.

1.	 Fundraising for Fraternal Purposes:
(a)	 No Noble (in his capacity as a Shriner), club, unit, organization of 
Nobles or affiliated or appendant corporations, shall engage in any fundraising 
activity without the express written consent of the potentate of the temple having 
jurisdiction thereof.
(b)	 There can be no representation, express or implied, that the proceeds 
will be for the benefit of Shriners Hospitals for Children.
(c)	 The temple potentate shall carefully examine all phases of the advertis-
ing, promotion and solicitation to determine that it complies with 335.3 and 503.11 
of the fraternal and charitable bylaws.
(d)	 The temple potentate must approve the terms and provisions of any 
contract for a fundraising activity after receiving the advice of the temple attorney, 
and, additionally, as may be required by the temple bylaws.
(e)	 A copy of the temple potentate’s written consent shall be mailed to the 
Executive Vice President, Shriners International.  Further, such written material 
pertaining to the fundraising activity, as required by the Executive Vice President, 
Shriners International shall be promptly mailed to him.
2.	 Fundraising for Charitable Purposes:
(a)	 No Noble (in his capacity as a Shriner), club, unit, organization of 
Nobles or affiliated or appendant corporations shall engage in any charitable fund-
raising activity other than for Shriners Hospitals for Children.  Permission therefor 
must first be obtained in writing from the temple potentate.  The temple potentate 
must then obtain written permission from the chairman of the boards of directors 
and trustees.  This request for written permission shall be sent to the Executive Vice 
President, Shriners International, P.O. Box 31356, Tampa, FL 33631.  No chari-
table fundraising activity shall be held in the jurisdiction of another temple without 
the written permission of the potentate of that temple.
(1)	 A joint charitable fundraising activity with another 501(c)(3) charity 
may be authorized, provided that a minimum of 50%of the net proceeds are for 
the benefit of Shriners Hospitals for Children, and the chairman of the boards of 
directors and trustees determine, on a case by case basis, that it is in the best interest 
of Shriners Hospitals for Children and they grant their written permission for the 
activity.
(2)	 A charitable fundraising activity conducted by a temple located outside 
the U.S.A. may be authorized for other charities, provided that the chairman of the 
boards of directors and trustees determine, on a case by case basis, that it is in the 
best interest of Shriners Hospitals for Children and they grant their written permis-
sion for the activity.
(b)	 100% of the net proceeds (as defined in the Charitable Fundraising—Ap-
proval and Reporting provisions of this General Order) from charitable fundraising 
must be given to Shriners Hospitals for Children except for such portion thereof as 
may be permitted to be retained for the temple Shrine Hospital Patient Transporta-
tion Fund, pursuant to the Special Purpose Funds provision of any General Order.  
Provided, however, if the chairman of the boards of directors and trustees determine 
for good cause shown, that the law of the land requires that a portion of the net 
proceeds must be distributed locally, then they may, if they determine it to be in the 
best interest of Shriners Hospitals for Children, grant their written permission for 
such distribution.
(c)	 The temple shall report the results of each charitable fundraising activity 
within sixty days of the activity, pursuant to the Charitable Fundraising—Approval 

and Reporting provisions of any General Order.
(d)	 This section shall not apply to activities exempt under 335.4(b) of the 
bylaws of Shriners International.
(e)	 Each independent corporation or entity that receives the permission of 
the chairman of the boards of directors and trustees to raise moneys for Shriners 
Hospitals for Children, and which does not have its financial statements reviewed 
pursuant to 334.6 & 337.8 of the bylaws of Shriners International, shall have its 
financial statements audited by a certified, chartered or licensed public accountant 
and shall submit such audit report to Shriners International within 120 days of the 
activity.
3.	 Statement of Purpose and Disclosure:
(a)	 Every fundraising activity must contain factual information on its 
solicitation material, tickets programs and documents, including all electronically 
transmitted material, regarding the use of the proceeds.

Examples:  “Proceeds are for the benefit of (_______Shriners) (_______shrine 
club) activities.”
	        “Proceeds are for the benefit of Shriners Hospitals for Children.”

(b)	 Every fundraising activity which is not entirely for the benefit of 
Shriners Hospitals for Children shall prominently state on all solicitation material, 
including ticket, programs, documents and electronically transmitted material, that 
“payments are not deductible as charitable contributions.”
(c)	 There must be compliance with the Revenue Act of 1987 provision of 
any general order by U.S. temples.
4.	 Compliance with Applicable Laws:
It is the responsibility of the temple potentate, after receiving the advice of the 
temple attorney, to determine that there is compliance with all applicable laws in its 
jurisdiction for the temple’s fundraising activities.
5.	 Financial Records:
(a)	 The temple shall maintain detailed financial records pertaining to all 
fundraising activities involving Nobles, clubs, units, organizations of Nobles and af-
filiated and appendant corporations.  Details of all revenues and expenditures shall 
be maintained in such financial records.
(b)	 The temple must retain such detailed financial records for a period of 
seven (7) years.
(c)	 There must be compliance with Financial Reporting on Charitable Funds 

****** Fund Raising Activities ****** 

Don't forget!  You can view an 
all-color Noble News online at 

alcazarshriners.com.
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alcazar shrine gun show, july 27 & 28

ju
ly
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